From: Patrick Marfleet
Sent: 21 June 2022 11:20
To: Planning Planning

Subject: FW: Comments on GOSH Application No: 2022/2255/P

Please upload to the above.

Patrick Marfleet Senior Planning Officer



Subject: Comments on GOSH Application No: 2022/2255/P

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Mr Marfleet,

I'm a resident of Dombey St, one street south of great Ormond st I've lived in the area 32 years and consider myself a local at long last.

I'm very very concerned with the development plans for the new hospital buildings in Great Ormond St Not just for the years of disruption it would cause to our local community in noise, heavy vehicle traffic, dust etc but for the overwhelming presence of more massive buildings in a very special area of historic beauty. Already the childrens' hospital dominates a whole block I can never quite blot out the very bright light which beams over the rooftops into my flat. And really, I suppose, I think that there should be some new site in another part of London. It doesn't really matter precisely where this hospital is located The wonderful and ground breaking immense work GOSH do could be performed anywhere. It would be a huge mistake to over develop an already saturated site and would even more over shadow an incredible, beautiful and serene ancient part of this great city. We need to value and preserve what has not already been eroded by expansive crazy unsympathetic "developement".

Please reconsider letting such disruptive works go ahead It feels short sighted to even consider it.

Very kind regards

Sine Fiennes

Sent from my iPhone